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Letter No. 2016/21                                        Dated: 10.03.2016 
 
The Secretary, 
Department of Financial Services, 
Ministry of Finance, 
Government of India, 
New Delhi. 
 
Respected Sir, 
 

Appointment of Officer Employee Director on the Boards of Nationalised Banks 
 
Please refer to our Letter Ref. No. 2015/136 dated 15.12.2015 (Copy of which is enclosed for 

your information for your ready reference) on the captioned subject. 

 

We wish to bring it to your kind notice that the issue has not been addressed so far and Boards 
of many Public Sector Banks still remain unrepresented by the Officers Employee Director / 
Workmen Director. The situation is far from satisfactory as the propriety of the Boards without 
representation from the employees is questionable. The principle of good governance which is 
the buzzword of the present day Government is being totally ignored. We, therefore, once again 
seek your personal indulgence in the issue and request you to take all possible steps for 
appointment of Officer Employee Director / Workmen Employee Director on the Boards of Public 
Sector Banks at the earliest.  
 

With thanks and respectable regards, 
                 Yours faithfully,  

                            
             (HARVINDER SINGH)  
                                      GENERAL SECRETARY 
Copy to: 

1. Deputy Chief Labour Commissioner (Central)  
Shram Raksha Bhawan, Sion, 
Mumbai. 
 
Respected Sir, 

 
The above issue was also included in our Strike Notice for All India Strike on 11th December, 
2015. You were kind enough to assure that all decisions which were to be taken by the 
Government / MOF will be taken up directly by you with the authorities. You will kindly agree 
that this issue is long pending now and indefinite delay is not in the interest of the Public Sector 
Banks also. There is lot of pressure on us from our Affiliates to revive our strike call which was 
deferred on 8th December, 2015, after the conciliation meeting held before you. Kindly use our 
good office and direct the D.F.S. (M.O.F.) for early action.  

 

Thanking you, 

Yours faithfully,  
                             Sd/- 

             (HARVINDER SINGH)  
                                      GENERAL SECRETARY 
 

2. The Chairman/Chief Executive Officer, Indian Banks’ Association 
(With a request to take up the matter with the Govt.) 
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